ANC 6A ABL Committee

September 16, 2008
Minutes

Meeting called to order at 7:05 pm.
Committee members present:  Mary Beatty, Michael Herman; Jeremy Marcus, Richard Sundberg, Tish Olshefski
Committee members absent:  Mary Kozinski (arrived after 8PM), Derrick Figures; Seth Haring
Commissioners Present:  Raphael Marshall
Community:  Greg Nicklas (Palace of Wonders); Jabriel Ballentine (Simmonds Ballentine, LLC); Casey Patten (Taylor Gourmet); Coralee Farlee.

I. Housekeeping

1) Welcome/Introductions - Committee members introduced themselves.
2) Agenda – Motion to accept agenda.  No objections.  Motion to accept minutes of last meeting as amended.  No objections.
II. Community Comment
1) Notice to Omnibus Bill setting standards on security plans for on-site consumption. Coralie Farlee, Chair of the 6C ABL Committee reported that Council had passed an Omnibus Alcohol Beverage Regulation Act to add security standards for on- premise consumption licensees.  She said that it is being called the wine “doggy bag” bill because it also includes provisions for resealing and packaging an opened bottle of wine before carrying it out of the establishment.  Committee Chair Beatty will look into this.
III. Discussion/Updates

1) VA’s – Radius at the Ohio – have a VA outstanding.  We had protested, it was dismissed for our non appearance.  We didn’t get notice of the hearing.  The notice was sent the day after the hearing.  We have asked ABRA to reopen the hearing.  Don’t have a response from them yet.  In the past they have reopened if the ANC did not receive sufficient notice.  We have been presented with new language for the VA.
2) ABRA Process Change Legislation – we have asked for two types of process change.  We asked that Council member Tommy Wells introduce the legislation. One is to change the number of required protestants from 5 to 15 in order to qualify.  Second is proposing that if we have a VA with the licensee that was signed prior to a protest by another party, that we will remain within that protest so that we can still assert the ANC’s position within a protest proceeding.  
3) Ward 6 Singles Ban Legislation Amendments – Received a call from Council member Wells office, there was a superior court ruling within the last week about the Ward 4 Singles Ban.  That legislation was sponsored by then Council member Fenty.  It passed on second reading but was challenged because it was changed and didn’t go to a third reading which is required in the DC legislative process.   This has been back and forth and the final outcome is that it was overturned.  Because of the history in Ward 4, the Ward 6 legislation will likely go to a third reading because it was also changed between the first and second reading.  The third reading will be October 7.  ANC6a, represented by Chairman Beatty,  got three amendments into the bill.  (2.5)  The first was clarification that the ANC has to take a vote before submitting a position on a store’s request for an exemption,  Another added  “lack or difficulty of enforceability” as a reason for denying an exemption, and the third added notice provisions to the ANC.
IV. New Business
1) Palace of Wonders – Potential VA Violation – This is an issue that was brought to our attention in the September ANC meeting.  Commisssioner Marshall explained his concerns with those present.  The applicable VA for Palace of Wonders was carried over from the former owner Joe Englert.  Advertising on the front windows and the entertainment are clearly in violation of the VA.  Owner responded that he hadn’t seen the posters in the window.  He further explained that the first poster is a cartoon poster, not photos.  The second poster has pictures that aren’t from a show at the Palace, they are from a show in NYC.  When Commissioner Beatty told Mr. Nicklas about the posters they were taken out immediately.  
But this brings about other issues.  The owner states that some of the acts that are there now are identical to the ones that were there when the establishment was opened.  Since no complaints had been made before, assumption of new owners has been that there wasn’t a problem.  He said less than a fourth of all acts at the Palace are described as burlesque or partly burlesque.  He stated that it’s not a strip joint.  His contract with the performers states that if they do exhibit nudity that they will forfeit all their revenues and never be invited back again.  
The owner suggests that we form a small committee to discuss and come to resolution.  They want to be good neighbors and want to get to a place where the community is okay.
· Who was responsible for putting up the poster:  One of the employees did this.  All they can do is apologize and promise it won’t happen again.
· How long were they up?  At least a week.  Seen first on the 4th, were still up on the 11th.

· How close are the shows to the images on the posters?  Seems we have a disagreement about what “burlesque” means?

Mary Beatty moved that we appoint a task force comprised of ABL chair, commissioner Marshall, rep of Palace of Wonders and at least *one other member of the committee/or a community member.  Seconded by Richard Sundberg.  Vote 4 to 1.

Richard Sundberg volunteered to serve on the task force.
*Mary Kosinski, who arrived after the meeting had adjourned also volunteered to serve on the task force.
2) Taylor Gourmet Application—Class B License 1116 H Street (Casey Patten)—Mr. Patten described his plans to the committee.  The establishment is located next to the Credit Union.  He is opening a gourmet Italian market and deli (imported meats, cheeses, pastas, etc.).  He applied for a liquor license at the beginning of the summer.  They had a hearing with ABRA to find out if they were legally under the statute to be classified as a market.  It was determined they are and plaquards are up.  They anticipate having their license by the end of October.  (Ms. Beatty later learned that the protest date is October 20). Some of their marketing concepts:  thirty Italian wines under $30; an Italian beer menu and an artisan look at beer and six packs.  They will have canned food, frozen food and fresh food (produce).  Deli and sandwiches made to order.  Owners are excited about the neighborhood and are DC residents.  27 seats inside.
a. Chair Beatty points out that we didn’t get notice of your license.  End of protest period is 45 or 60 days from September 5.  The ANC will pursue the lack of notice.
b. Why is this a market and not a deli?  Question has to do with whether food is consumed on or off premises.  In this instance, patron can eat on premises but can’t drink liquor purchased on the premises.

c. We will need to have a VA with them.  Chair Beatty will pursue this.
Mary Beatty moved that we not oppose the application and pursue the standard VA.  Jeremy Marcus seconded.  Unanimous vote.

V.  Adjourn.  Move to adjourn 8:00 pm.   Next meeting:  October 21, 2008.
